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President's Message

Welcome to 2021!
Thanks to Justin for his service to this organization. His dedication and can-do attitude as club president

have led us through many successful and fun event-filled years. I aspire to his example of leadership though
perhaps NOT his endurance.

Thanks also to last year's Board of Directors (Bob, Nancy, Bruce, Ken and Theresa) and our Committee
Chairpersons (Ken, Chuck, Jim, Bruce, Vickie, Bob, Deborah, Larry, Theresa, Bill, Justin and Fran). It takes a great
team to keep this club vibrant!

As the newly elected club president, I am grateful for the confidence you've shown by giving me this
responsibility. I will do my best.

Everyone should join me in also thanking the board and the committee chairs for serving in 2021. They will
be relied upon to keep me, and this club, chugging on down the road between the ditches.

This year promises opportunities to emerge from the beneath the cloud cover of Covid caution and into the
bright sunshine of friends and Ford-filled fun. Get Ready!

I will carry-on Justin's traditional closing….AHOOGA on!
- John Smeltzer, President
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Newsletter by Email
It's my understanding that the Board decided that the
newsletter will be sent out ONLY BY EMAIL unless a
member does not have an email address. If you have any
questions about this, contact John Smeltzer or one of the
Board members.

- Jim Bernard, Editor

Renew Your Membership
Don’t forget to renew your membership. The form is on Page
9 of the newsletter. It is important that the Club has your
current information, especially your email address.
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2021 Club Officers
President John Smeltzer 913-638-7032 js5200ks@gmail.com
Vice President Ed Jankowski 402-676-6951 emjank1626@gmail.com
Treasurer Bob Hess 816-668-3902 rhess@kc.rr.com
Secretary Nancy Hess 816-679-9051 nancy12731@kc.rr.com
Director Justin Read 816-547-8608 onsitetech@mac.com
Director Ken Coleman 913-631-2752 kcoleman555@gmail.com
Director Theresa Guenther 913-682-2545 ronsaresto@yahoo.com

Committee Chairpersons - 2021
Calling Ken Coleman 913-631-2752 kcoleman555@gmail.com
Ladies Night Out Ken Coleman 913-631-2752 kcoleman555@gmail.com
Membership Chuck Marcus 913-681-6079 cfnamarcus@yahoo.com
Newsletter Jim Bernard 816-410-4610 jbernardjr@swansonbernard.com

Joyce Tweedy 816-410-4613 jtweedy@swansonbernard.com
Restorer Articles Ron and Theresa

Guenther 913-682-2545 ronsaresto@yahoo.com
Seminars Bob Hess 816-668-3902 rhess@kc.rr.com
Sunshine Deborah Smeltzer 913-638-7032 deborah.smeltzer@gmail.com
Historian OPEN
Tour Codirector Bill Hills 913-406-2085 bill.hills.sh@gmail.com
Car Show Coord. Justin Read 816-547-8608 onsitetech@mac.com
Christmas Party Ed Jankowski 402-676-6951 emjank1626@gmail.com
Memorial Day Picnic Ed Jankowski 402-676-6951 emjank1626@gmail.com
Refreshment Coord. Fran Coleman 913-481-6658 fcole61@gmail.com
Webmaster OPEN
-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Newsletter Articles

Information for the newsletter should be sent
to Joyce Tweedy. her email address is

jtweedy@swansonbernard.com, or snail mail, 4600
Madison, Ste. 600, Kansas City, MO 64112 or phone
Joyce at 816-410-4613.

The deadline for submission of articles is the 8th of
the month.

MAFCA
MAFCA, the Model A Ford Club of America,

encourages national membership. There is a
membership form in the back of the newsletter for
anyone who is interested.

Facebook
Plain Ol' A's is now on Facebook: Search For "Plain

Ol' A's" and request to join the Private Group.
https://www.facebook.com/groups/2581927338560371
There are pictures posted from the Fall Foliage Tour and
the HyVee Car Show, along with some previous events. courtesy of The Script A News, published by the Script A Region,

MARC
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Treasurer’s Report - December 2020
Beginning Balance 11/30/2020 $15,680.29

Checking Balance $2,483.11
Income

Dues 525.00
Renewal Ads 75.00
Raffle Income 46.00
TOTAL INCOME + 646.00

Expenses
December Newsletter 50.16
Website Renewal - 1 year 239.88
MAFCA Youth Award 46.00
Joyce Tweedy 200.00

TOTAL EXPENSES - 536.04
Money Market Account

Beginning Balance $12,432.10
Interest Payment 1.05
Total Money Market Balance $12,433.15

Ending Balance 11/30/2020 $15,791.30
Submitted by Bob Hess, Treasurer

Tech Talks

Beginning with the February 2021 meeting there
will be brief 15 minute tech talks regarding some

of the very basic maintenance required to have a well
running Model A.

The February presentation will discuss the proper
adjustment of the carburetor .float, the fit of the
carburetor throttle shaft fit and adjustments of idle and
mixture.

– Ed Jankowski

Dean Weller’s Sweetheart of America
George Rifford shared with the club a video he

received from the MAFFI Museum which highlighted
Dean Weller’s Sweetheart of America Model A. In case
you missed my email, the link to the video is:
https://youtu.be/QaKa-0EVihs.

********************************************************************************************************************************

Tours - 2021

I hope everyone had a Good Holiday Season and stayed healthy and safe.
As your new full-time Tour Director I know I have big shoes to fill as Theresa did a great job for many years. With

your support and help, I hope to be able to do as good a job but it may take me a few years to get there. The one thing
that I learned last year as Co-Director was to find places for "potty" stops when I plan the tour routes.

With the COVID virus still going on my first responsibility is to keep our members healthy and safe so we will
be following the state, county, and local mandates of wearing masks and social distancing by holding outdoor events
and picnics as we did in 2020. We will not be holding our January breakfast or doing indoor gatherings such as going
to Union Station. All of our events will be subject to change if the mandated restrictions do not allow them.

Here is what I'm planning for 2021 until it is safe for us to make changes that will allow us to do indoor events
and have lunch in a restaurant. We will try to have a Saturday tour and picnic each month starting in April. If the
weather permits we may try to have a driving tour at the end of March just to get the cars out of the garage.

Our first event will be a Tune-Up day on April 10th at the clubhouse in Shawnee.
On April 24th we will take a tour to Louisburg, Kansas, to the Cedar Cove Feline Conservation & Sanctuary and

come back to Spring Hill for a picnic at Veteran's Park.
At this time I don't have any ideas for other tours. If you have an idea for a tour let me know and I will start a list

of places for us to go. I know Theresa still has two tours she had planned for 2020 that hopefully we can work into
our plans for 2021.

If you have ideas for tours or places for us, you can contact me by phone or text at 913-406-2085 or email at
bill.hills.sh@gmail.com.

Happy Model A motoring,
– Bill Hills
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MAFFI Newsletter Minute
December 2020

A Message from our MAFFI President:

Closing out the year 2020, we realize many things we planned for our hobby could not take place. However,
throughout this time, we also accomplished a number of good things including spending more time with our
families. We also made some nice additions and improvements in our Museum. To list a few… we added an
interactive chassis exhibit, the America's Sweetheart Roadster and improved our interactive start display. We
brought in three First Responder vehicles and will continue to display these vehicles throughout 2021. We added
to our era fashion exhibits by acquiring new mannequins complete with era fashion attire. Special collections
including Ford Dealer records, Jim Beam Model A decanters, header clocks and additional tools were added to our
displays. Next year we will be adding several new donations to our Museum including a 1931 Woody Station
Wagon. We also created videos, which will be rolled out on our website, showcasing our museum and several
displays.

Due to the cancellation of Model A Day, we had a significant shortfall in income. However, many clubs and
individuals have made contributions to help offset some of this loss. For this, we extend our great appreciation!

From all of the Trustees and myself, thank you for all of your support and many happy wishes for this holiday
season.

Best Regards,

John Begg, President
Model A Ford Foundation

********************************************************************************************************************************

Traveling Along the Model A Highway
Picture from the MAFCA site.
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Bulletin Board
Place notices and advertise items for sale. No charge for members and other individuals selling their own items. The Club
has voted to include ads from other local Model A Clubs. ***Items will run in three issues, unless renewed or canceled. Date
of first insertion is in parenthesis.***
Commercial Business ads are: business card size - $25.00 per year; quarter page size - $35.00 per year; and half page size -
$50.00 per year. Fees for commercial ads includes a free subscription to the Club’s monthly newsletter, The Plain Dealer. For
information, contact Jim Bernard, Jr. at 816-410-4610.
**********************************************************************************************************************************************

For Sale at
Grandpa’s Garage, DeSoto

I have sold 15 cars, but still have 14 cars for sale.

ALL CAR PARTS PRICE REDUCED

CALL FOR AN APPOINTMENT

913-585-3326 Cell
913-585-1313 Home

LET THE PHONE RING A LONG TIME
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Videos Available to Our Members
Most available on VCR

and some on DVD
Roadside Troubleshooting
(new)
Jewelry of the Model A Era (new)
How To Stop On a Dime
Gennin Along
Carbs & Carbos
Flasher (turn signals)
Timing the Ignition
Tillotson Carburetors
Dial D for Distributor
Electrical Seminar '87 Hargrave

Other Model A Titles
Kansas City (Movie)
2000 Hillclimb Weston
Yokahama Model A
Picacho Peak Hill Climb 2000
The New Ford Model A
Ford Motor Co. 1928
1995 Great North American Race
Mid American Regional
Mafca Regional meet 89
Mafca Regional Meet 87
OLD Cars, Creston 35 ford,

87 reg, Atch Flyin

Other Cars
1935-36 Fords
1932 V8
Ford at the Races

See Ken Coleman 913-631-2752
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PLAIN OL’ A’S MODEL A FORD CLUB
NEW AND RENEWAL MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION

Last Name: Home Phone:

First: Cell Phone:

Spouse: Email:

Address:

City: State: Zip:

Has any of the above information changed since the last Roster?

Model & Year of Model A’s:

Insurance Company: Policy #

Are you interested in Touring? Seminars? Need Help with your Model A?

Are you a member of MAFCA? MARC? How long have you owned a Model A?

__________ New Member (dues are $13.00 plus $1.00 for each month remaining in the year)

__________ Renewal (dues are $25.00 per year and DUE BY DECEMBER 31)

__________ Would you be willing to serve refreshments at a membership meeting?

Please send this application and your check payable to Plain Ol’ A’s to:
Bob Hess, Treasurer
12731 Cherry Street

Kansas City, MO 64145
The Club newsletter, The Plain Dealer, is sent once a month via email

Please be sure to include your email address.
Email: __________________________________
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